Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

April 26, 2005
6:00 pm


Scotts Seafood
Walnut Creek



Directors present:

Bill Ireton, Todd Steele, Bob Thornton, Tony Turinsky

Director excused absent:
Liz Reagor

Others present:

Sharon Ireton, Peter Miller – Camco, Ellen Turninsky

The meeting was called to order at 5:54 pm by President Turninsky. 

No homeowner comments were made.

A letter of resignation from Director John Reynolds was accepted. John recently sold his tower loft unit and purchased a unit in Gold Bend. The Board thanked John and his wife Laura for their service and creative contributions to Aspen Grove over the years.     

Todd Steele introduced himself, provided a brief biographical sketch, and stated his reasons for serving on the Aspen Grove board. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to appoint Todd as director to serve the remainder of John Reynold’s one year term.

Mr. Ireton provided an update on the Village parking lot detention pond and bio swale performances in late winter and spring.  The pond is too full, appears close to overflowing, is leaking from the bottom of the berm, and water leakage is possibly causing damage to the adjacent tower building (3157-3168) foundation. The swale is not working. Notes were provided regarding the April 19, 2005 meeting with Aspen Grove Board and homeowner representatives Tony Turninsky, Bill Ireton, and Buzz Hamlin; NPOA Board and representatives Jim Williams, Dave Brown, Don Cooper, Bill Buechner, and Nancy Barna; Northstar representative John Loomis: and East West Partners representatives Joe Malone, Bob Gaus, Venesa Sandoval, and Mike Hogan (consultant). 

Major issues concerning the pond and swale addressed at the meeting were:

1) Removing the water from the pond and directing it down the sewer line. The latter is to be done with a permit from the Northstar Community Services District.  

2) Repairing the uneven elevation area on the top of the pond berm.

3) Deepening the swale area.

4) Meeting with the Lahonton Regional Water Control Agency to satisfy their stream run-off requirements. 

Mr. Ireton will continue to work with EWP and Northstar concerning correction of problems with the lot detention pond and bio swale. After discussion it was decided that 1) storm runoff drains on the property would be serviced annually by the Camco maintenance crew, and 2) a hydrologist would be hired by the property manager to assess the ground water around tower building 3157-3168 to determine if it is from a high water table or coming from the detention pond. 

After spending a winter living at Northstar and studying the real estate market, Mr. Turinsky reported that in order for Aspen Grove to remain competitive with other condominium association units for sales and rentals he felt that it was necessary to upgrade all of the units’ windows to double panes. At this time window replacement is a homeowner expense. In order for the windows to become an association expense the CC&R’s need to be rewritten. Mr. Miller reported that the CC&Rs were last rewritten in 1991 by attorney Curt Sproul. It is possible to 1) have Mr. Sproul amend the current documents to include windows as an association maintenance / replacement item and bring them into compliance with other Davis Sterling laws, or 2) have a new set of documents generated by attorney Branden Bickel that would address windows as an association maintenance / replacement item and be in compliance with current laws. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to have attorney Branden Bickel generate a new set of CC&R’s with window replacement as an association maintenance / replacement item. 

Homeowners will be notified in a letter of the Board’s intention to: 

1) Have the CC&Rs updated after 14 years to bring them into compliance with current laws and make it easier to upgrade buildings. The CC&R update will shift window replacement from a homeowner responsibility to an association responsibility. 

2) Modernize the buildings and surroundings to be competitive with other Northstar condominiums. In order to do this some upgrade projects may require the membership’s approval of special assessments. 

Landscaping and sign improvement ideas were discussed. Rock gardens with natural flora were suggested as well as signage in the style of “The Village at Northstar” sign at the corner of Northstar Drive and Big Springs. At the summer meeting and walkthrough inspection the Board will consider landscaping improvement ideas. Landscape architect and homeowner Howard Eddy (3081) will be invited to participate with landscape ideas. 

Minutes of the January 24, 2005 Board of Directors Meeting were approved.

The Board reviewed the March 2005 financial statements. Comments were expressed that snow removal service for the tower buildings pathways was consistently several days late and poorly done causing owners and guests to walk on several inches of packed ice. Additionally, ice melt was applied in clumps to asphalt and decks rather than broadcasted. It was recommended that the pathway crew be better trained next year and give a service priority to the tower building areas where the highest concentration of owners and guests consistently reside.

The following maintenance items were presented by the property manager for spring / summer scheduling:

1) Parking lot vacuum sweeping by the Robert Sutton Co.

2) Community Wildfire Protection Program – Jorge Benuto labor crew

3) Grounds cleanup, repair window grates, repair / replace damaged screens, repair / replace damaged pickets (tower bldgs), repair damaged railings, repair damaged light fixtures, open crawl space covers - check for water leaks & turn off crawl space heaters, paint tower bldg laundry rooms & make necessary repairs, repair damaged meter room doors & rain gutters, repair damaged curbing, patch woodpecker holes, paint front doors as needed, paint front deck pickets & stain stairs, fill holes in asphalt pathways, cut down dead trees, remove brush, seal cement stairs, stain hand railings, inventory tower units fireplaces to establish which have converted to horizontal gas venting – Camco maintenance crew

4) Siding staining approximately 50 units – Sierra Paint & Chemical

5) Exterior window washing - Clear View Window Washing 

6) Roof leak repairs at 3026, 3062, 3082 – Doc Gelso Construction

7) Water heater replacement at 3169-3180 – Lakeview Plumbing

The following Architectural Review Committee business was conducted:

1) It was requested that the property manager write a letter of thanks to the owners of units 3108 and 3122 for complying with the Association’s requests to change their non-conforming windows back to the original sizes. 

2) Mr. Turinsky will talk to the owner of unit 3112 requesting that he provide a letter from a structural engineer letter stating that the window additions are compliance with current building codes.

Correspondence from the owner of unit 3032 requesting reimbursement of $70.57 for snow shoveling and a snow shovel charged to them by the Northstar rental department for their guests was reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to disapprove the request. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 9:00 am Saturday July 23, 2005 at unit 3078, Liz Reagor’s unit. A walkthrough inspection of the property will follow the meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Camco

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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